
UL3741 HAZARD CONTROL
TECHNICAL BULLETIN

According to the National Electrical Code (NEC), rapid shutdown 
labeling requirements state that a label must be clearly visible, located 
near the rapid shutdown switch, and must include the phrase "RAPID 
SHUTDOWN SWITCH FOR SOLAR PV SYSTEM" with all letters 
capitalized, typically in white text on a red background, and a minimum 
height of 3/8 inch (9.5mm). 

ACHIEVING NEC 690.12(D) COMPLIANCE:
In the 2023 NEC, Section 690.12(D) now requires buildings with PV systems 
having rapid shutdown to have a permanent label located at each service 
equipment location to which the PV systems are connected or at an approved 
readily visible location that indicates the location of rapid shutdown initiation 
devices.

Verify all rapid shutdown switches are marked with a label indicating the 
function of the rapid shutdown switch.  Attach one label at or near each rapid 
shutdown switch. 

See SunModo’s UL3741 Hazard Control Installation Addendum for complete details.
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